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minutes – board meeting
JULY 22, 2014
1:00PM

RABOBANK CONFERENCE ROOM, ATASCADERO
board members
John Hollenbeck, President
Ryun McCrory, Club Service
Davina Bergin, Secretary


John Neil, Community Service

Dick Chafin, Treasurer



Matt Conrad, International Service

Tom Zirk, President Elect


Paul Parotti, Youth Service

Ken Johnston, Past President


Rich Johnson, Vocational Service

Ken Weathers, Executive Secretary
1) CALL TO ORDER AND WELCOME – HOLLENBECK
The meeting was called to order by President Hollenbeck at 12:00pm. Directors Tom Zirk and Paul Parotti were absent.
2)  INTRODUCTION OF GUESTS- HOLLENBECK

Guests Drew Lewis, Ryan Amborn, Ron Meade, Rachelle Rickard, Charles Bourbeau and Ted Jacobson were introduced by President Hollenbeck
3) ADDITION OF AGENDA ITEMS- HOLLENBECK

Firefighter’s BBQ/City Service Appreciation
District Governor Visit/Social/Recognition

4) SECRETARY’S REPORT-BERGIN

Secretary Bergin verified that everyone had received a copy of the agenda to today’s meeting.  A brief review of the minutes was presented.  Motion made to approve June Minutes by Ken Johnston and seconded by Matt Conrad.  None Opposed.
5) TREASURER’S REPORT-CHAFIN

Dick Chafin reported that 3 weeks into the year members’ dues are being paid and we have money in the bank.   Ryun commented we are collecting money for the Tuesday BBQ.  No controls in place for the tickets.  Moving the bank account to Rabobank is pending copies of Articles of Incorporation.

6) OLD BUSINESS-None
7) NEW BUSINESS

Review of District Bylaws. 

Only comment from President Hollenbeck  regarding the improper logo and that they should be rebranded.  Bylaws pertain to  the district only. Comments by the Club President will be submitted back to the district.
District Governor Nominee:

No one has approached the board .  No candidates from our club.  

Exchange student support:

Sophomore at Atascadero High Emy Bruzzo would like to be an exchange student.  There is no money in the budget for such a request.   Discussion of whether we like to consider this year or next year. Continued discussion regarding whether or not this is an official “Rotary” exchange student.  Ken Johnston stated there is a person in SLO that can come and explain the Rotary Exchange program.  Ken J.  will pass info along to Quyen about Rotary program.  Dick stated we should make sure we want to sponsor, but Ken stated there are clubs that will sponsor and don’t have a student.  We will check to see if Tom Zirk would like to do next year. 


Fire Fighters BBQ/City Service Appreciation

President Hollenbeck wondered why we only did a BBQ for the firefighters and not all the other public works department.  Ken Weathers, John Neil, Rachelle Rickard and Hollenbeck discussed having some appreciation for public works.  Perhaps continue firefighters BBQ and invite the police department.  Ryan Amborn stated Kiwanis might be already doing something for the police.  Rachelle stated that the city employees don’t receive much recognition.  Rich Johnson asked how much would it cost to expand it, John Neil said that would be researched.  Ryan Amborn asked if we would we then be asked to donate to other causes associated with the agencies.  Ken Weathers suggested we limit it to firefighters plus police this year and then maybe do a bigger event in years to come.  Matt Conrad stated this type of recognition goes along with service above self but expanding it would take a  great deal of planning.  President Hollenbeck stated if we invite police it will be about 80 more people.  We currently make enough money to cover based on what we collect if everyone shows up. 

John Neil will discuss with the issue fire department and report back.

City Service Appreciation

President Hollenbeck discussed there isn’t a way that city employees get recognized.  He would like to do a new event in baby step fashion- won’t be a big first time.  Rachelle informed us there are 120 employees all over the city.  Rachelle is looking for a way to improve morale at the city.  President Hollenbeck will get a subcommittee together to investigate further.

District Governor Visit

Loretta will be here August 20th.  President Hollenbeck wants to give her a plaque to hang in our club during the year and then be given to her as a gift at the end of a year.  Ken Weathers is taking care of it but it may be in the form of a statue.  It will say something to the effect of-  Loretta Butts a heartfelt thank you for your service.  Motion made by John Neil, second by Rich Johnson. None opposed.
District Governor Social

Our club to provide BBQ ribs.  President Hollenbeck asked to have the at large members help.  The event will held at Eberle Winery on August 21st. 5;30.  

Date of Charter
The Rotary Bell says March 21, 1950  but the Charter says February 8th  ,1950.  It was discussed  the difference is between  the charter date and first meeting date.
8) Committee Reports

Ryun McCrory- Tuesdat in the park, ticket sales underway.   Turn in tickets or money by July 30th or you will be charged, motion by Ryun McCrory seconded by Ken Johnston. None Opposed.

John Neil, Rich Johnson, Mattt Conrad had nothing to report.  Ken Weathers no special projects.

Next Board meeting will August 20th 11am at Pavillion.   Regular scheduled meeting will still be held.

Meeting adjourned 12:58 . Motion by John Neil, second by Matt Conrad.
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